
    January 26, 2021 
 

 



Election News 

With a new US Congress sworn in, the Texas legislature 

ready for the biennium, and the inauguration of the 

President scheduled for next week, it is impossible NOT 

to think ELECTION…including our own HOA Board of     

Directors election. 

You have received your Willingness to Serve form, the 

secure box is in place in the Clubhouse lobby. So give     

serious consideration to serving on your HOA Board. The 

deadline for submitting your form is Tuesday, February 

2, 2021 by 5:00pm. Remember, it must be in the         

Clubhouse by that time. 

If you have any questions, consult the webpage 

(www.club-bellavita.org) or contact Ruth Southard,     

Elections Committee chair. 



  Lake Walking     

  Path 

 

 
                                                                         

Tuesday, January 26, 2021 work 

will begin on replacing/repairing 

the panels on the lake walk path. 



MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD: 

The number of COVID-19 cases are quickly escalating within the community.  We have had more 

than a dozen positive cases reported in the last 10 days and these are only the ones which we 

have verified. Please remember that residents are not required to report the results of testing 

and that privacy laws prevent us from disclosing the names of any affected residents. 

Please continue to follow CDC, local and state recommendations to limit social gatherings,      

social distance when needed, wear a mask and wash, and sanitize your hands frequently. Please 

stay home and away from others if you have ANY symptoms of illness. 

Our prayers are for complete recovery of those who are currently ill and especially those         

hospitalized. Regardless of your feelings about the vaccines, we must do everything to prevent 

the additional spread of this insidious virus in our neighborhood so that one day we will be able 

to resume the “good life” we have known and love to be BellaVita. 



 



Please do not work on motor 
vehicles in the driveway or in the 
street. The BellaVita CCR Section 
8 states that motor vehicles can 
only be worked on in the garage 
or an  approved enclosure.. 

Please tell your Guests and  
Vendors Do NOT          

Tailgate. The entrance 
gates are               

monitored by camera 

PLEASE DO NOT PARK ON THE CURBS!!!  

BellaVita owns our streets within the community and when the curbs are damaged the                 

association has to repair/replace.  Please be cautious. 

 

Please keep the pool gate Closed 
at all times. The County Ordinance 
prohibits the propping open of 
pool gates.  (CAMERA                    
MONITORED) 

 Please be considerate and  pick 

up after yourselves when                                 

exiting the annex, gym and 

pool. Please also pick up after 

you pet.  

Please make sure all  
Cats and Dogs are on 
Leashes  

NO PETS ARE  ALLOWED IN 

THE CLUBHOUSE, ANNEX  or 

on the POOL DECK  

When you are finished with the umbrellas 
at the pool please be sure to put them 
down. 

Thank you for your help! 



2021 Backyard Maintenance Payment Booklet 

now available at the front desk  

 

Your HOA dues includes having your front door maintained 
every 2 yrs. This means the door will be lightly sanded and a 
coat of spar varnish will be applied. A new weather strip on 
the bottom of the door is included, if needed. This will help to 
protect your door. However, if you postpone or do not                      
request having your door serviced and it requires having your 
door refinished, the HOA will only cover a portion of the cost 
to refinish and replace the weather strip. The HOA will pay a 
maximum of $180 (the cost to the HOA for regular                       
maintenance plus a 2nd coat of varnish). You will be                              
responsible for the remaining cost of the door service. It is 
your responsibility to call and have it serviced every 2 years. 
Please call Jerry Marshburn at 281-998-7709 or come by or 
contact the Clubhouse at 281-464-3150 before October and 
get on the schedule. The doors are serviced March through 
October.  



BellaVita Front Desk will                  
provide the following Fax,            
Notary and Copy services for 
home owners. Due to Covid-19 
there will be NO Charge at the 
time.  

        

• Long distance faxes -  

• Sending local Faxes – NO               
International faxes 

• Receiving Faxes 

• Notary services are free by                   
appointment only.  Notary                     
services are for residents only. 
Please make appointment at the 
front desk. 

• Scanning to email 

• Copy Services  

• Lamination  

         

 

The Copy Center copying guidelines for 
the BellaVita HOA Board, Board                
Committees and Clubs and                    
Organization Officers are at no charge as 
follows: 

• Maximum of 25 pages –                         
immediate  copying 

• Maximum of 400 pages – 24 hour 
copying 

• Over 400 pages – one week        
copying 

•  Any specialty services (stapling,               
binding, hole punching, etc.) are 
the responsibility of the re-
quester. 

• All copies are black and white on 
white paper only. 

• All specialty papers are to be  
provided by the requester. 
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2022 West Grand Parkway North, Ste 100 

Katy, TX 77449 

Ph# 281-870-0585 

 

 

 

BellaVita Staff Contact 

 Information 

Shannon 

Shannon.boogades@inframark.com 

Carolina  

Carolina.garcia@inframark.com 

Jessica 

Jessica.barrera@inframark.com 

Laura  

Laura.roweton@inframark.com 

              

                 Phone Number 281-464-3150 

Fax 1-281-464-3630 

Alarm Monitoring– Modern System– 281-599-7388 

Animal Control– City of Pearland- 281-652-1970 

Cable-Comcast-Transfer– 855-307-4896 

Lawn Care—Rusticscapes– 832-620-6529 

Street Light– Center point– 713-207-2222 Opt.5  

HOA Board of Directors  

President - Connie Harry  

   charry@club-bellavita.org 

   281-381-2273 

Vice President  - Merlin Mohr 

    mmohr@club-bellavita.org 

    713-213-6628 

Treasurer - Steve Anderson  

   sanderson@club-bellavita.org 

   832-693-0928 

Secretary -  Cindy Dutschke 

   cdutschke@club-bellavita.org 

   346-714-2416 

Director -  Sandra Talley  

    stalley@club-bellavita.org 

    281-923-5509 

Director -  Billy Potter  

bpotter@club-bellavita.org  

    281-484-5198 

 Director -  Dallas Smith  

     dsmith@club-bellavita.org  

     281-484-7912 


